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On February 4, 1997 Ms. Fiorelli was evaluated at the Nevyas Eye Associates by Dr. Ira B.
Wallace emergently for an ocular foreign body sensation. She removed her contact lens but
continued to experience persistent foreign body sensation. Dr. Wallace reported that the ocular
examination disclosed a measured visual acuity of right eye: 20/70 and left eye: 20/70+ wearing
her eye glass prescription. The intraocular pressures were normal measuring right eye: 19 and
left eye: 14. The examination was notable for peripheral corneal neovascularization especially
superiorly measuring 2-3 mm x 2-3 mm with overlying punctate keratopathy and an irregular
epithelium. Dr. Wallace requested Ms. Fiorelli to abstain from contact lens wear and initiated
topical corticosteroid therapy in the form of Flarex 1 drop, 3 times a day. She was scheduled to
return to see Dr. Anita Nevyas-Wallace to evaluate her comea. Of note, pharmacologic dilation
was performed and ophthalmoscopy completed by Dr. Edward Deglin including examination of

the retinal periphery. Dr. Deglin reportedly observed peripheral retinoschisis but no breaks or
retinal detachment.

One week following this appointment, a letter was written by Dr. Anita Nevyas-Wallace, M.D.
to BlueCross Personal Choice in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania regarding Ms. Cheryl Fiorelli. In
her correspondence to BlueCross Personal Choice dated February 10, 1997, Dr. Anita Nevyas-
Wallace pleaded a case for the medical necessity for refractive eye surgery for Ms. Fiorelli. Dr.
Nevyas-Wallace contended that refractive surgery “should indeed be covered by insurance, as it
is necessary in order for her to be able to function in her work”.

On March 3, 1997, Dr. Anita Nevyas-Wallace saw Ms. Cheryl Fiorelli back for a follow-up
examination. Her assessment was that Ms. Fiorelli’s giant papillary conjunctivitis had improved
with the giant papillae under the right lid appearing less elevated.

Dr. Anita Nevyas-Wallace then initially planned to perform LASIK refractive surgery on Ms.
Fiorelli’s left eye on 3/20/97 at the Delaware Valley Laser Surgery Institute and tentatively
planned to perform LASIK surgery on the right eye on 4/17/97. A bill for professional services
was generated on March 12, 1997 payable by Ms. Cheryl Fiorelli in the amount of $2,100 to
Nevyas Eye Associates and $400 to Dr. Signorino for optometric referral for the planned LASIK
surgery.

On March 20, 1997, Cheryl Fiorelli underwent an initial LASIK procedure actually performed to
her right eye by the surgeon, Dr. Anita Nevyas-Wallace. Apparently, a registered nurse,
Deborah Shelton, was in control of the foot pedals of the microkeratome that was used to create
the LASIK flap. During the procedure, the microkeratome stopped three-quarters of the way on
the forward pass and one-quarter of the backward pass. Both times, Nurse Deborah Shelton
removed her foot off of the pedal and pressed again as the keratome finished its pass. Dr. Anita
Nevyas-Wallace, as the surgeon, apparently did not control the foot pedals of the microkeratome
device. The Excimer Laser ablation for the extremely high myopia and high astigmatism was



